# Welcome to Winton Primary School The Winton Warbler Autumn Term 2022 Clubs Edition

Email: <u>office@wintonprimary.uk</u> Instagram: @wintonps Telephone: 01202 513988 Website: <u>www.wintonprimary.uk</u> Facebook:@wintonprimary Twitter:@wintonps

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are delighted to be offering you a grand total of **FORTY-SIX** extra-curricular clubs this term for children in Years 1 to 6! Please see below for the full list.

The clubs in pink are the paid for clubs which you need to book directly with the coaches (please see the bottom of this newsletter for details of these and how to make your enquiries/bookings). The blue clubs are the free school-run clubs.

### PLEASE DO READ THE INFORMATION BELOW BEFORE MAKING ANY BOOKINGS - THERE HAS BEEN A CHANGE TO THE BOOKING PROCEDURE THIS TERM

Following your comments regarding the club bookings process, we have listened to your feedback and made a change to the booking process that we hope will make it fairer and allow more children the opportunity to attend a club. When the bookings open, you will **only be able to book one club per child** (this applies to school run clubs only). After a week, we will re-open bookings to allow you to book any further spaces that may remain.

Clubs will start week commencing Monday 19<sup>th</sup> September, with the first clubs running on Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> September due to the Bank Holiday on Monday 19<sup>th</sup>. The last sessions will take place week commencing Monday 5<sup>th</sup> December.

All clubs run straight after school until 4.20pm unless otherwise stated.

We will be using the <u>SchoolCloud system</u> for club bookings. This is the same system that you use to make Parent Consultation bookings.

Bookings open from <u>7pm on Friday 16<sup>th</sup> September and will remain open until 8am on Tuesday</u> <u>20<sup>th</sup> September</u> to allow you to make <u>one booking per child</u>. Bookings will re-open on Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> September to allow you to make further bookings in clubs where spaces remain.

Before you scroll down to the list of available clubs and instructions on how to book; please read the notes below.

We know there is a lot to read, but it is really important that you do so!

- To make a booking, go to <a href="https://wintonprimary.schoolcloud.co.uk/">https://wintonprimary.schoolcloud.co.uk/</a> where you will need to enter your details and one of your child's details exactly matching the information we hold on the system for you. You can attempt logging in before the clubs go live to ensure your access works, giving you time to speak to the office if you are experiencing any issues.
- The booking system opens at 7pm on Friday 16<sup>th</sup> September and will remain open until 8am on Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> September. During this first booking window, you can book one club per child.
- The booking window will re-open at 7pm on Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> September to allow any remaining places to be booked and will remain open until 8am on Monday 26<sup>th</sup> September.
- Do not book your child on to more than one club on the same day. This may result in all bookings being cancelled.
- After the booking window has closed, all school run clubs' enquiries should be made via the
  office.
- If your child missed out on a place in a club and you wish to add them to a waiting list, please email <a href="mailto:office@wintonprimary.uk">office@wintonprimary.uk</a> but please note we do not move children from one club to another.
- Children will be released to known adults at the end of their club. If you have any concerns or specific instructions around this, please email <a href="mailto:office@wintonprimary.uk">office@wintonprimary.uk</a>.
- When you make your booking/s, you will be asked to confirm if your child has a medical
  condition that requires medication to be kept at school (such as an inhaler or Epipen). If
  the answer to this question is no, just type NO. If yes, please give brief description of
  condition and medication.
- You will be asked when selecting each club to confirm the 'pick up' arrangements for the end of the club: whether your child will be collected, whether they will go to St Claire's Childcare or if they may walk home (Years 5 & 6 only).
- If you book your child onto a club, it is expected that they will attend regularly. Staff give up their free time to run these clubs for the benefit of the children and hope to see commitment and enthusiasm for the activity they're enrolled in. If your child misses sessions without notifying the school office, they may be removed from the club.
- Please be advised that after school clubs are not intended to be used as childcare. We
  cannot guarantee that clubs will run every week and they may be cancelled at short notice
  for staff absence or for other events such as Parent Consultations.

If your child is not attending a club for any reason, you must notify the school office as
early as possible on the day (call 01202 513988 or email office@wintonprimary.uk). We
have almost 300 children attending clubs on some afternoons and looking for 'missing'
children takes up a lot of time and our concern is that should there be a genuinely missing
child, we may not be able to raise the alarm immediately as we are busy looking for
children who have been collected at the end of the school day.

#### **FULL LIST OF BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS – AUTUMN TERM 2022**

Monday	Who	Where	Collect	PE kit
Cross Country	Years 4, 5 & 6	Track	Playground - Year 4	Yes
Netball	Years 5 & 6	Playground	Year 5 Cloakroom Door	Yes
Football	Years 1 & 2	Field	Year 2 Corridor Door onto Playground	Yes
Tag Rugby	Years 1 & 2	Field	Year 1 Cloakroom Door (by shed)	Yes
Tag Rugby	Years 3 & 4	Field	Year 6 (middle gates in car park)	Yes
Sketching	Years 5 & 6	6НЕ	6HE Classroom Door	No
Pirate Maths	Years 4, 5 & 6	4LC	Year 4	No
Board Games & Puzzles	Years 3, 4, 5 & 6	40H	40H Classroom Door	No
Build It	Years 1 & 2	2KL	Year 2 Corridor Door onto Playground	No
Choir	Years 1, 2 & 3	2SC	2SC Classroom Door	No
Gymnastics	Years 3, 4, 5 & 6	Hall	Front Door	Yes
Basketball (Paid) FROM 26TH SEPTEMBER	Years 4, 5 & 6	Ball Park	Playground	Yes
DH Dance (Paid) 4.30 - 5.30pm	Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6	Hall	Front Door	
Tuesday	Who	Where	Collect	PE kit
Choir	Years 4, 5 & 6	Music Room	Music Room by Garage	No
Year 5 Boys Football	Year 5	Field	Playground	Yes
Year 5 Girls Football	Year 5	Field	Playground	Yes
Year 6 Boys Football	Year 6	Field	Playground	Yes
Year 6 Girls Football	Year 6	Field	Playground	Yes
Numbots	Years 1 & 2	1LB	Year 1 Cloakroom Door (by Reception)	No
How to Draw	Years 3 & 4	Apple	Reception Playground	No
iPad Apps (TT Rockstars, Rainforest Coding etc)	Years 3 & 4	3GD	Bottom Year 3 Cloakroom Door	No
Traditional Card Games	Years 4, 5 & 6	3RW	3RW Class	No

Tuesday contd	Who	Where	Collect	PE kit	
Art	Years 1 & 2	1TG	1TG Classroom Door	No	
Coding	Years 5 & 6	Computing Room	Top Year 3 Cloakroom Door	No	
Tennis (Paid)	Years 5 & 6	Ball Park	Playground	Yes	
Y-Ball (Paid) FROM 1ST NOVEMBER	Years 4, 5 & 6	Field	Playground	Yes	
Table Tennis (Paid) FROM 1ST NOVEMBER	Years 4, 5 & 6	Hall	Front Door	Yes	
Wednesday	Who	Where	Collect	PE kit	
Morning Gymnastics (Paid) CURRENTLY FULL	Years 1, 2 & 3	Hall 7.45am		Yes	
Outdoors/Indoors Show	Years 4, 5 & 6	Year 4	Year 4	No	
CASA Football (Paid)	Years 1 & 2	Field	Field	Yes plus boots & shin pads	
Thursday	Who	Where	Collect	PE kit	
Morning Gymnastics (Paid) 2 spaces available - contact office	Years 4, 5 & 6	Hall 7.45am		Yes	
Cross Country	Years 1, 2 & 3	Track	Year 4	Yes	
Netball	Years 3 & 4	Playground	Year 2 Playround	Yes	
Minecraft	Years 5 & 6	Computing Room	Top Year 3 Cloakroom Door	No	
Recorders	Year 4, 5 & 6	Music Room	Music Room by Garage	No	
Boys Football	Years 3 & 4	Field	Year 5 Cloakroom Door	Yes	
Girls Football	Years 3 & 4	Field	Year 5 Cloakroom Door	Yes	
Tag Rugby	Years 5 & 6	Field	Year 4	Yes	
Multi-Skills/Games	Years 1, 2 & 3	Hall	Front Door	Yes	
Tennis (Paid)	Years 3 & 4	Ball Park	Playground	Yes	
Friday	Who	Where	Collect	PE kit	
Ukulele	Years 4, 5 & 6	Music Room	Music Room by Garage	No	
CASA Football (Paid)	Years 3 & 4	Field	Field Yes plus boots & sh pads		
CASA Football (Paid)	Years 5 & 6	Field	Field	Yes plus boots & shin pads	
Karate (Paid) 3.30 - 4.30pm	Years 1 & 2	Hall	Front Door	Karate kit	
Karate (Paid) 4.30 – 5.30pm	Years 3, 4, 5 & 6	Hall	Front Door	Karate kit	
Tennis (Paid)	Years 1 & 2	Ball Court	Playground	Yes	

#### DETAILS OF PAID FOR EXTERNALLY RUN AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS AND HOW TO BOOK

Activities run by external providers are listed below, please follow the instructions to book on to these clubs. Please note bookings and payments are arranged directly with the provider and not through the school.



## Autumn 2022 - SportBU After-School Clubs at Winton Primary School – for Years 3 – 6

Please note individual start dates for these clubs

SportBU delivers a comprehensive range of activities and services to students and to our local community. We work with a wide range of partners to provide community sports coaching and comprehensive events packages.

#### Who are our coaches?

Our student coaches are all qualified (or working towards) to a N.G.B level 1 or 2 standard and are currently studying a BSc Honours degree in Sports Coaching. Our coaches are mentored by an academic tutor and member of SportBU staff.

#### What clubs do you offer?

Day and Date of First Session	Coach	Times	Sport	Cost per child (term)	Max numbers
<b>Mondays</b> (first session 26 <sup>th</sup> September)	Andy	1520-1620	Basketball	£27 (9 weeks)	16
<b>Tuesdays</b> (first session 1 <sup>st</sup> November)	Andy & Benjy	1520-1620	Table Tennis	£18 (6 weeks)	16
<b>Tuesdays</b> (first session 1 <sup>st</sup> November)	Katie & Jack	1520-1620	Y-Ball	£18 (6 weeks)	16

#### How do I book my child?

SportBU will manage payment and bookings via our internal systems, please click on the link and follow the steps below to create a new membership. The clubs are set up as a termly course.

#### Link to register:

https://sportbu.bournemouth.ac.uk/OnlineMemberships/introduction.aspx

- 1. Click 'Continue to Membership Application'
- 2. Enter your details into the online form to register a membership (no cost attached to register as a member)

- 3. Once you're registered, please call our reception team on **01202 965012** to complete the termly payment.
- 4. Please state your child's name and any medical / additional information you think our coaches should know about your child.

Primary Contact: Andy Boland — <u>aboland@bournemouth.ac.uk</u>

#### **DH DANCE SCHOOL**

Mondays -4.30 - 5.30pm

**COMMENCING 12<sup>TH</sup> SEPTEMBER** - £5 per session – payment upfront

To enquire about spaces please contact Danni from dh Dance School email: <a href="mailto:dhDanceschool@gmail.com">dhDanceschool@gmail.com</a> or text/phone: 07769 316780.

#### **TENNIS AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS**

Years 5 & 6 - Tuesdays - 3.20 - 4.20pm

Years 3 & 4 - Thursdays - 3.20 - 4.20pm

Years 1 & 2 - Fridays - 3.20 - 4.20pm

#### CLUBS BEGIN WEEK COMMENCING 12<sup>TH</sup> SEPTEMBER - £3 per session

Coaching led by Gary Toop, coach at Victoria Avenue Lawn Tennis Club. For further details, please email garytoop@live.co.uk

#### **CASA FOOTBALL AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS**

Years 1 & 2 - Wednesdays - 3.20 - 4.20pm

Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 - Fridays - 3.20 - 4.20pm

#### CLUBS BEGIN WEEK COMMENCING 12TH SEPTEMBER - £4 per session

Visit <a href="https://www.casaltd.net/wpafterschoolbookings">https://www.casaltd.net/wpafterschoolbookings</a> for further details and to book places/make payment.

#### **KARATE AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS**

Years 1 and 2 - Fridays - 3.30pm - 4.30pm and Years 3 to 6 - Fridays - 4.30 - 5.30pm

#### **CLUBS BEGIN FRIDAY 16<sup>TH</sup> SEPTEMBER**

Please contact Stephen Edwards at <a href="mailto:shizenryu@sledwards.com">shizenryu@sledwards.com</a> for availability and details.

#### **MORNING GYMNASTICS**

Years 1, 2 & 3 – Wednesdays – 7.45am

Years 4, 5 & 6 - Thursdays - 7.45am

#### CLUBS BEGIN WEEK COMMENCING 2<sup>ND</sup> MAY - £3 per session

Lessons taken by Leanne Mathie from Avonbourne Gym Club. The Wednesday club is currently full and operating a waiting list but there are spaces on the Thursday club. To enquire about spaces and to go on the waiting list, please email office@wintonprimary.uk.